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Purpose of Report 

The purpose of this report is to recommend acceptance of a tender from Balfour Beattie Power 
Networks for the contract "Lighting Capital Contract 1 (2005)". 

Backn rou nd 

Location: Various Locations - Harthill, Uddingston and Chryston, North Lanarkshire. 

The works comprise the replacement of street lighting apparatus within North Lanarkshire. 

The Tender documents were issued to six Contractors of whom five submitted Tenders as follows: - 

Contractor Before Checking After Checking 

Balfour Beattie Power Networks 
Amey Roads North Lanarkshire 
T&N Gilmartin (Contractors) Ltd 
Centre Great 1991 Ltd 
DH Morris Group, Cumbernauld 
McAlpine Infrastructure Services 

f297,015.46 f297,015.46 
f 332,582.23 f 332,582.23 
f367,861 .OO f 370,069.00 
f 393,605.33 f393,605.33 
f402,125.59 f402,125.59 
Failed to Tender 

The Tender of f297,015.46 submitted by Balfour Beattie Power Networks has been consistently and 
competitively priced and is worthy of consideration for acceptance. Capital funding is available for this 
project and any necessary associated fees from Capital Programme for 2005 /2006 under heading of 
Street Lighting Refurbishment Programme. 

The project costs arising are as follows: - 

Tender Costs f297,015.46 
Contingencies f29,701.55 
Total f 326,717.01 

Entry to all sites is available. 
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The Pre-Tender Health and Safety Plan has been prepared by the Planning Supervisor and issued to all 
tenderers. The Construction Phase Health and Safety Plan will be developed by the appointed 
Contractor prior to the commencement of work on site. 

Project Management arrangements will be introduced to achieve cost effective and project completion of 
this work. 

Recommendation 

The tender submitted by Balfour Beattie Power Networks is recommended for acceptance. 

David M. Porch 
DIRECTOR OF PLANNING AND ENVIRONMENT 

Contact for further information: - Gordon Irving, Senior Engineer on 01236 616427 
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